
DAV SCHOOL, IITH CAMPUS 

 
DAV-IITH/Circular-01/2025-26 Date: 25.03.2025 

 

Dear Parents, 

Greetings of the day! 

On behalf of the DAV School IITH campus , we are happy to welcome you to the 2025 -26 

school  year (Starting from April 1st 2025 ). We are looking forward to a productive 

partnership with you to ensure our children can achieve their highest potential. 

We recognize that in order to be successful in school, our children need support from both the 

home and school. We know a strong partnership with you will make a great difference in your 

child’s education. As partners, we share the responsibility for our children’s success and want 

you to know that we will do our very best to carry out our responsibilities. 

We request you to support your child’s learning by ensuring that he/she: 

1) Attends school daily and arrives on time, ready for the day’s learning experience 

2) Completes all homework assignments given by teachers 

3) Reads daily to develop a love for reading and to improve literacy skills 

4) Shares school experiences with you so that you are aware of his/her school life 

5) Informs you if he/she needs additional support in any area or subject 

6) Knows that you expect him/her to succeed in school and go on to the next level. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or discuss with your child’s teacher 

with a prior appointment. It is very important that you and your child are fully informed 

regarding standards related to appropriate behavior for a safe and productive school year. 

We thank you for your support and look forward to meeting you. 

Thanks & Regards 

Principal 

DAV IITH Campus 

For any Queries, you can contact Mrs. Archana :- 8374773623, Mr. Vinod – Accounts 

Department – 9032115260, email id:- daviithyd.office@gmail.com, 

principal.daviithyd@gmail.com 

mailto:daviithyd.office@gmail.com
mailto:principal.daviithyd@gmail.com


Key Points:- 

1) Nur -Grade 2 will have a 5-day School and every Saturday is a holiday, but if there is a 

query to be discussed, Parents can inform and meet the concerned faculty on Saturdays. 

(Except 2nd & 4th Sat) 

2) For Grades 3 to 7 - Every 2nd and 4th Sat is a Holiday. For Grades 8 to 11 every 2nd Sat 

is a Holiday and we will communicate to the students and parents reg 4th Sat as and 

when required. 

3) Birthdays are very special! Students feel happier and more excited on this day. It is a 

memorable day for them, and we from our end want to make it even more memorable 

by “Contribute A Book to your School Library or a sapling to your School Garden”, 

instead of distributing toffees/chocolates. This is already in practice for the past three 

academic year. We request the parents to cooperate. 
 

 

 

 

4) Please ensure that the students' lunch and snacks consist of a healthy vegetarian diet. 

Junk food and non-vegetarian food are not allowed. No excuses will be accepted. 

5) We have also introduced THE HINDU in School (Students News Paper for Grades 3 & 

above). At present, we have 150 students who have subscribed to this News Paper and 

we will renew it in July with prior Information. 

6) We are excited to introduce the Think Edge Lab for the Academic year 2025-26, where 

students will explore robotics and cutting-edge technology as part of their learning 

experience during regular school hours, fostering innovation and hands-on problem- 

solving skills. 

7) We are happy to introduce Guitar and Carnatic Music classes for students on a paid basis. 
The classes will be held twice a week after school hours with the following fee structure: 

🎸 Guitar Classes – ₹1000/- per month 

🎶 Carnatic Music Classes – ₹500/- per month 

8) We have introduced karate classes twice a week after school hours in the Academic 

Year 2024-25. Interested parents can send their students, and this will be a paid course 

(₹500/- per month). 

 

9) We also started hockey in the Academic Year 2023-24, and we are happy to share that 

our school team is representing D.A.V Nationals from South India. 



A 

 
10) Apart from providing coaching for hockey and karate, our PETs will also offer training 

for students to participate in athletics, volleyball, kho-kho, handball, etc. 

11) We will start Music and Dance classes during School hours, which is part of their 

regular Schedule (twice weekly). 

12) We have upgraded the Math Lab with a few more equipment, and every month, 

students will have hands-on experience in the lab. 

 
 

13) We have arranged field trips for students in the previous session (FRS, Science 

Museum- Sangareddy, Active Farm Village- Chevella, Botanical Garden- Hyderabad, 

Arun Ice cream Factory located at Zaheerabad). Students of Grade 6 and above had the 

wonderful opportunity to visit various IITH laboratories, where they engaged in hands- 

on learning experiences in the fields of Chemistry, Physics, and Artificial Intelligence. 

This visit provided them with practical insights and a deeper understanding of these 

subjects. Additionally, our students explored the IITH Library, enriching their 

knowledge through exposure to a vast collection of academic resources and will 

continue this academic year also in the same way. 
 

 

  

 

14) For Grade IX students - We have initiated a new Project named Kimochi by Suzuki 

Innovation Center which will be in collaboration with Japanese High School Students. 

Details will be shared as and when required. 

15) T, o reduce the Baggage weight a few practice books, workbooks, Extra Set of 

Notebooks, Moral Education, Kid wiz, Step by Step will be in the School itself starting 



in June. 

16) Communication from the school regarding H.W., Notes, Syllabus, etc., is through the 

Students’ Diary, and Parents are requested to check the diary regularly. 

17) Any kind of concerns to be brought to the notice of the Class Teacher /Admin/Principal 

at the earliest and help us in resolving it for the smooth functioning of the School. No 

need to wait till PTM. 

18) We request you not to enter your ward’s class during School Hours. You are supposed 

to reach the Office on the First Floor for any kind of Query. Most important is we 

request you to discuss your ward’s concern with us not any of the group’s concern. 

19) It is equally important for all of us to maintain a cordial relationship with all the stake 

holders and this will help the development of the children. 

20) Fee Payment details will be shared by the office staff and after the payment it is the 

responsibility of the parent to collect the fee receipt from the School. 

21) Parking of Vehicles is strictly prohibited in front of the School Gates. Kindly cooperate 

and we request you not to argue with the security personnel. 

As informed earlier Individual Vehicles coming from outside IITH need to be parked 

in the Parking area itself at the IITH Entrance. Only those Vehicles where students are 

commuting in a group will be allowed till the East Gate and West Gate is strictly for 

pedestrians and Cyclists. 

22) Students need to attend the School regularly and try to avoid absence. Unavoidable 

leaves to be intimated well in advance to the class teacher. It is the prime responsibility 

of the parents to cross check with the Teachers to complete the incomplete works of 

your ward during the absence. Teachers will definitely help in completing the task. 

23) Grade 1 to 3 – 3L (Tel /Hin) will not have any Text Book and the concerned teachers 

will teach basics to the students and emphasize on LSRW skills. Worksheets will be 

given in this subject as per the syllabus taught in the class. 

24) Daily 20 min before dispersal will be utilized for DEAR (Drop Everything and Read) 

to inculcate the reading habits in students. 

25) Extended hours of High School will be conducted from June end or July 1st week. 

26) Assessments Structure:- 

Term 1 (PT1 & PT2/Half Yearly) – April to September (Before Dussehra) 

Term 2 (PT3 & PT4/Annual Exam) – October to March 

Internal Assessments are continuous processes, and the parameters for the same are 

derived from the Learning Outcomes Outlined by NCERT, and LOs are displayed in all 

the classrooms. 

PT4 / Annual for Grade 8 & Grade 10th:- 

a) Grade 8 and Grade 11 Will be writing DAV Board Paper at the end of academic 

year which is common across DAV Schools (across India) and evaluation will be at 

the Clusters. Every student has to meet minimum grade levels to get promoted to 

next class. 

b) Grade 10 and Grade 12 will be writing the CBSE Board papers. 

c) Students are requested to read the Textbooks regularly and follow the 

Instructions given by the teachers. 

d) Primary Students (Nur to UKG) will be having ongoing assessments as per their 

outcomes. 

e) Portion and the Pattern will be shared before the exams. 

27) CCA and Hobby clubs (for Grades 3 & above) are held every Saturday. At present, we 

have Art Club, Eco Club, Cookery Club, Sports Club and Literary Club. CCA includes 

Essay writing, Mime, Skit, Quizzes, Arts & Craft, Debate, Speech, Drama, Story 

Telling, Singing, etc., 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

28) Competitions will be held either House wise (Agni, Akash, Varuna, Prithvi) /class 

wise/ in Teams and Individuals 

 

29) Assembly Participation is mandatory which includes: - National Song, Pledge, DAV 

Gaan, Word of the Day, Thought for the Day, Talk on the Importance of the Day, SDG 

Goal, Special announcements, News, Slokas/Songs, and National Anthem. Assembly 

is performed only by students and every class will get an opportunity. Participation here 

will help the student in enhancing their confidence. 
 

30) Yoga is conducted twice a week for all the grades in the morning session immediately 

after assembly. 

 



31) Students will get the opportunity to visit Library every week and students of Grade 5 

and above can borrow the books from the library. 

32) Reg ICT – Till Grade 8 it is only Practical and the assessment will be conducted 

accordingly. Grades 9 & 10 will have AI as a skill subject and for Grade XI and XII we 

are offering I.P. 

33) Events and celebrations will be held as per the Monthly Log. Relevant Photographs will 

be uploaded to the school’s website:- http://www.daviitcampus.org/ 

 

 

 

This document is shared for your understanding and to bring awareness among the 

parents about the happenings of the School, we will also give our best for the 

development of students and add a few more Initiatives in the coming years. 

 

 

Thanks & Regards 

DAV School, IITH Campus 

http://www.daviitcampus.org/

